
Message from Mrs Loten:  
It has been an absolutely fantastic end to a wonderful school year. All the children once again, have been an absolute credit to themselves 
and they have all made wonderful progress. I know talking to them this week they have all enjoyed their transition days and are looking 
forwards to the next school year. The Year 6 children all enjoyed their transition into Secondary school and have come back with lots of 
exciting stories. Their final week in school has given them even more special memories of Kingswood Parks Primary. Their Levers production 
of ‘The Jungle Book’ was fantastic and congratulations on becoming published authors. We wish you all a happy and safe summer, see you 
in September.  

 
Wednesday 4th September—Children Return  

Monday 30th September— Parents workshop—Phonics 
EYFS 

Tuesday 1st October — Parents workshop—Phonics Y1&2 
Wednesday 2nd October— Parents workshop—Spelling 

Y3&4 
Thursday 3rd October— Parents workshop—Spelling Y5&6 

 
 
  

Foundation Stage:    

Just like that the end of the year is here! We have had an amazing year with the children in Foundation and we are all so 

incredibly proud of each and everyone of them. In FS2, one of our highlights will certainly be sports day, it was so amazing to 

see all of the children trying their best and cheering their friends on in the process. During our Literacy lessons the children 

have finished writing our story “The treasure of Pirate Frank” and the pride they were each taking in their own work was 

priceless. We have also been turning ourselves into pirates decorating pictures of ourselves with pirate hats, maps and of 

course parrots. In FS1 they have also been very busy out in their garden where they have harvested a wonderful crop of 

potatoes, which I know the children have enjoyed in the form of chips, jacket potatoes and even roast potatoes.  The children 

have also been on a walk of the local area exploring where they live. We hope you all have a wonderful summer! 

Year 5:   

Year 5 is finishing the year on a high, thanks to the visit from Zoolab, where the children can come (once again) up close and 

personal with some animals. In Geography, we have been learning about biomes around the world, learning about animals  

which live in these environments have supplemented our knowledge. Furthermore, we embarked on our biome in a box 

projects. In Design and Technology, we designed and sewn a bracelet, based on the Amazon forest. In Maths, we converted  

units of imperial measurements to metric. In Writing we have written an explanation text. In our Reading lessons, we had the 

chance to squeeze one more book in to read for pleasure, after completing our reading unit. The children have thoroughly 

enjoyed Gill Lewis’ ‘The closest thing to flying’. Sports day was a success and will hold many memories to cherish. The children 

enjoyed our athletics and rounder's units in PE during the last few weeks of school .  

The Year 5 teaching team would like to wish all of you a restful summer and look forward to the children returning in 

September. 

www.kingswoodparksprimary.org.uk 

 

Kingswood Parks Primary School takes seriously its responsibility to safeguard all children and adults and have rigorous procedures in place to do so. 

Year 6:  

We are so impressed with the whole of Year 6 and their incredible 

performances of ‘The Jungle Book’—they absolutely blew everyone 

away! Not only are our Year 6’s fantastic performers, but they are all 

now published authors. It was lovely to hear some of the children read 

extracts from their stories and see all of the tweets from other proud 

published authors at the book launch party. 

Now, it is sadly time for us to say our goodbyes to them all but we 

know they will thrive at secondary school. 

Issue 20— July 2024 

Dates for your Diary 

KINGSWOOD PARKS NEWS 



Year 3:   

As a year group we would like to say how proud we are of what the children 

have achieved this year. Thank you all for attending the celebration evening 

and being apart of their success. In Maths we have finished with shapes and 

are now taking on statistics. In Writing we are writing instructions on ‘How 

to grow a seed.’ Which the children are experts from growing their own 

peas. In Science we have enjoyed learning about different types of rock and 

their properties and how they can be classified as sedimentary, 

metamorphic or igneous rocks. We are underway with sewing our sashes 

together and using the stitches we have learnt in our lessons. What a 

wonderful year it has been, enjoy the summer break. All the best from the 

Year 3 team.  

Year  1:  

We have had a great half term doing our PE 

lessons on the field. We have done lots of 

running and different throwing activities. All 

of the children were fantastic during our 

sports day. Thank you to everyone who came 

to support us. 

In our DT lessons, we have been busy sewing. 

We designed our own plant themed 

bookmarks and then we learnt how to do a 

running stitch. Our finished bookmarks looked 

amazing! In our Writing lessons, we have been 

thinking about how we could persuade 

someone to buy our bookmarks. We have 

thought of some great adjectives to describe 

our bookmarks and we think that people 

would definitely want to buy them!    

In our Computing lessons, we have been 

typing a letter to our new teachers. We made 

sure that we used capital letters, full stops 

and spaces between our words.  

Thank you for all of your support this year. We 

hope that you all have a lovely summer.  

Year 2:   

In DT the children have enjoyed putting their sewing skills to the test to create 
their own owl bunting. They very carefully joined materials in different ways 
including using a running or over stitch and glue.  

The children have worked hard in Computing to show data in a range of ways 
including bar charts and pictograms. They collated class results and presented 
them in their chosen ways. You can see their work on J2E.  

Our final Writing unit was a discussion text and we had lots of fun debating 
whether animals could live in hot or cold places.  

What a fantastic year we have all had in Year 2! We would like to say a huge 
thank you for all your support this year. We hope you have a lovely summer 
break and we wish the children lots of luck in Year 3.  

Year  4: 

We are so proud of what the children have achieved this year. They have 

demonstrated resilience, determination and respect all year. In DT, we have 

been sewing a patch for a patch-work blanket, inspired by learning of  

Ancient Greece. The children have been incredibly creative and produced 

some amazing designs that have now been brought to life! We were blown 

away by the children’s violin performance at Connexin Live. The children 

have demonstrated resilience and independence all year in Music lessons 

and we know how proud Mr Rhodes is! Thank you to all who come to the 

work celebration night and we hope you enjoyed looking through the 

children’s amazing work. Thank you for all your support this year– it has 

been amazing! Have a lovely summer! From the Year 4 team. 

Whole School Attendance: Target attendance is above 97%. 

Our whole school attendance to-date for this year is 95.5%.  Individual classes are as follows: 

Congratulations 

to the Green House for 

winning the Cup this 

month! 

FS2G— 93.9% 

YR2D — 95.8% 

YR4B — 94.6% 

YR6BR— 95.2%          

FS2M— 94.4% 

YR2M— 95.0% 

YR4M— 94.6% 

YR6HB— 93.6%    

FS2R— 95.0% 

YR2S/M— 96.2% 

YR4P— 95.2% 

YR6W— 96.3% 

YR1A— 96.0%  

YR3B— 95.1% 

YR5C— 96.1% 

 

YR1C— 96.3% 

YR3Q— 96.1% 

YR5K— 95.5% 

YR1T— 95.7% 

YR3S— 96.8% 

YR5R— 94.9% 

 


